



Name: .....

Date: .....

# Test & Quiz

## Unit 8: FILMS

### I. Read and choose the correct word in the box:

|           |        |         |          |
|-----------|--------|---------|----------|
| Stars     | wizard | critics | fantasy  |
| Worldwide | based  | academy | released |

Harry Potter and the Philosopher's Stone is a (1) \_\_\_\_\_ film directed by Chris Columbus. It is (2) \_\_\_\_\_ on J. K. Rowling's 1997 novel of the same name. The film's story follows Harry Potter's first year at Hogwarts School of Witchcraft and Wizardry as he discovers that he is a (3) \_\_\_\_\_ and has magical powers. The film (4) \_\_\_\_\_ Daniel Radcliffe as Harry Potter, with Rupert Grint as Ron Weasley, and Emma Watson as Hermione Granger. The film was (5) \_\_\_\_\_ to cinemas in November 2001. It earned over US\$976 million at the box office (6) \_\_\_\_\_ and received generally positive reviews from the (7) \_\_\_\_\_. The film was nominated for many awards, including (8) \_\_\_\_\_ Awards for Best Original Score, Best Art Direction and Best Costume Design.

### II. Choose the word which best fits each gap:

We all know Katniss Everdeen in The Hunger Games, but (1) \_\_\_\_\_ is the actress who plays her, Jennifer Lawrence? Jennifer Lawrence was (2) \_\_\_\_\_ on August 15, 1990 in Kentucky, U.S. When she saw a child, Lawrence knew that she wanted to act, and she began performing in school plays and local theatre. (3) \_\_\_\_\_ the age of 14, hoping to break into acting and modeling, she went with her mother to New York city to look for work. She (4) \_\_\_\_\_ in advertisements for MTV and the fashion company H&M and got work as an actress on TV. Her family moved to Los Angeles to allow her to further her career. In 2010, Lawrence played the (5) \_\_\_\_\_ in the film Winter's Bone and she was nominated for many awards including an Oscar. In 2012, she starred in the film The Hunger Games (6) \_\_\_\_\_ Katniss Everdeen. Lawrence

also starred in another (7) \_\_\_\_\_ film in 2012, director David O. Russell's Silver Lining Playbook and at the age of 22 she became the second (8) \_\_\_\_\_ woman to win the Academy Award for Best Actress for her performance in Silver Lining Playbook.

- |                   |             |                |            |
|-------------------|-------------|----------------|------------|
| 1. A. what        | B. who      | C. which       | D. whom    |
| 2. A. bear        | B. beared   | C. born        | D. bore    |
| 3. A. of          | B. in       | C. By          | D. At      |
| 4. A. appeared    | B. attended | C. starred     | D. made    |
| 5. A. acting      | B. lead     | C. performance | D. scenery |
| 6. A. as          | B. for      | C. with        | D. of      |
| 7. A. complicated | B. ordinary | C. delicious   | D. notable |
| 8. A. young       | B. younger  | C. youngest    | D. youth   |

### III. Read and then do the task:

In the UK, the cinema is very popular and a lot of young people go there. But, I what types of film do they watch?

#### Jack, 14

I love going to the cinema because there are always eight films on at our local cinema complex, and it's really modern. The ice cream is fantastic and there's great popcorn and other snacks. I go with my friends every Friday. We all like science fiction films with action and suspense. We are also great fans of special effects, so we love films like Avatar and Transformers.

#### Katie, 13

I don't like horror films or science fiction films but I love romantic comedies. One of my favorite films is The Proposal. It's about a woman who decides to marry her assistant, but they're not really in love. His family, in Alaska, try to organize a traditional wedding ... it's very funny. In the end, they fall in love, of course. I don't go to the cinema much, because there isn't a cinema near me. I watch films on DVD a few months later.

### A. Decide if the following statements are true (T) or false (F).

1. There isn't any movie theatre near Jack's house.

2. Katie's favorite film is a love story.
3. They sell good ice cream and popcorn in the local cinema complex.
4. Jack and Katie enjoy the same types of film.
5. Jack and his friends like to see movies with special effects.
6. Katie doesn't go to the cinema a lot because she prefers watching films on DVD.

|    |    |    |    |    |    |
|----|----|----|----|----|----|
| 1. | 2. | 3. | 4. | 5. | 6. |
|----|----|----|----|----|----|

**B. Answer the questions.**

1. Do young people in the UK like going to the cinema?

---

2. What kind of movies does Jack like?

---

3. How often does Jack go to the cinema?

---

4. What kind of film is The Proposal?

---